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Old Home Day 
Belmont’s Old Home Day will be Saturday, August 14, 2021. This 
year’s theme is “We’re Better Together”. This year’s fireworks 
will once again showcase the amazing display provided by Atlas 
Fireworks. Further information on the day’s events can be found 
in this month’s newsletter and on our website. 
 

Leslie E. Roberts Beach 
We would like to thank our Beach Attendant, Ann Chabot for 
doing a great job monitoring parking and taxpayer/resident 
beach use. Building and Grounds team Patrick Golden and Kyle 
Dodge continue to monitor the beach daily and do a great job 
keeping it clean.  

 
2021 Road Construction Plans 

We will be holding a pre-construction meeting with the contrac-
tor on the Plummer Hill project, Monday, August 9th, so please 
stay tuned as notice will be provided regarding the start of con-
struction and any possible road closures or delays that might be 
necessary due to construction. 
 

Building Construction Projects 
Work continues on the exterior of the Belmont Mill and should 
be completed by Old Home Day weather permitting.  
 
The Police Department project continues to move along, we 
have experienced a delay in delivery of the elevator due to a 
shortage of technology components but our contractor is work-
ing diligently with the vendor to move this along. Please stay 
tuned to our newsletter and the Selectmen’s Facebook page for 
plans for an open house.  
 
 

 
 

Budget and Capital Improvement Program 
Budget worksheets will be distributed to department heads in 
mid-August and work is already underway to receive requests 
for capital projects and/or equipment needs. We continue to 
seek out every opportunity for grant funding whenever possible.  
 
 

ARPA Funds 
The Town has received its first disbursement of funds from the 
American Rescue Plan Fiscal Recovery program in the amount of 
$383,844.59. Our intended plan for these funds is to repair and 
reline Well #1.  

 
Job Opening 

The Town of Belmont, NH, is seeking qualified candidates for the 
position of Planner.  Working under the direction of the Planning 
Board, the Planner provides management, leadership, and coor-
dination to the planning, engineering, zoning, code enforce-
ment, and economic development activities of the Town.  Must 
possess a service orientated attitude, and a thorough knowledge 
of the land use operations and functions of a municipal land use 
department. Coordinate all aspects of development projects.  
Requires a Bachelor’s Degree in Planning or related discipline, 
Master’s Degree highly desirable, with a minimum of five years 
related experience, including two years in a municipality with 
supervisory capacity. American Planning Association member 
and American Institute of Certified Planners (AICP) certification 
desirable.    Salary range $62,000 to $83,000, commensurate 
with qualifications, plus excellent benefits. The Town of Belmont 
is an Equal Opportunity Employer.    For additional information 
related to the search contact Carol Granfield, Director of Human 
Resources, Municipal Resources Inc., at 603-279-0352, x316. 
 
Additional information, including job description at 
www.mrigov.com/current_recruitments 
Resume and cover letter in confidence as PDF file to                           
recruitment@mrigov.com.   

Resumes accepted until the position is filled.  First resume                       
review August 9, 2021 

https://www.mrigov.com/current_recruitments
mailto:recruitment@mrigov.com
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 Town Administrator’s News (Cont.) 

What’s Flushable or Not  

We continue to stress the importance of the “Not every-
thing is flushable”, please check out the “Do Not Flush!” 
list to protect your sewer and septic system. A 
“Flushable” label does not mean it is SAFE for your septic 
system or the Town’s sewer. Please read the brochure we 
have included on the Town’s website at 
www.belmontnh.org. We need your help to ensure our 
sewers keep flowing. 

 
Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to 
contact the Town Administrator’s Office at 267-8300 ext. 
124. 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

IT is the LAW! (RSA 466:31 II (c) 
 
Our message to all Dog Owners is to remind you of the 
importance of picking up your dog’s waste from property 
not your own. The town installed at three different loca-
tions, dog waste stations where you can obtain a plastic 
bag to pick up the waste and deposit it in the numerous 
garbage cans located in the Village.  
 
 

Tick Bite Facts  
can be found at the link below: 

 
https://www.dhhs.nh.gov/dphs/cdcs/lyme/documents/

tickbites.pdf 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Bulky Waste Disposal 

 

Beginning Wednesday, September 2, 2020, and on the 1st 

Wednesday of each month following, Casella Waste will 

collect your bulky items curbside. Please note this is for 

Town of Belmont Residential Customers ONLY; service is 

not available to commercial property owners. Piles of de-

bris, trash, yard waste or a single item too large for one 

person to collect WILL NOT BE ACCEPTED. A request for 

pickup must be made in advance by calling Town Hall at 

267-8300, Extension 118 or 124 only.  You will be asked to 

list the items you want picked up, you will be advised 

what the cost is, and you will need to drop off a check 

made payable to the Town of Belmont prior to the collec-

tion day. Please visit the Town’s website at 

www.belmontnh.org for the full details on the new pro-

gram and a price. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
Just a reminder that the Town of Belmont is an active 
member of Lakes Region Public Access Television which 
can be seen locally on Atlantic Broadband Channels 24, 
25, and 26. If you are a camera buff and you have an in-
terest in producing a show to be shown on LRPA, please 
contact the station at 528-3070 to discuss your idea. LRPA 
has made significant strides to improve programming this 
past year and its presence in the Lakes Region; we urge 
you to check out their website at http://lrpa.org.  
 

 
 
 
 
 

http://www.belmontnh.org
https://www.dhhs.nh.gov/dphs/cdcs/lyme/documents/tickbites.pdf
https://www.dhhs.nh.gov/dphs/cdcs/lyme/documents/tickbites.pdf
http://www.belmontnh.org
http://lrpa.org
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 Town Clerk’s Corner 

2021 is flying by, can you believe summer is almost over?!  We have seen some very posi-

tive moments here at Town Hall.  There were two different residents in one week that 

helped to pay the difference for another resident’s transactions when they did not have 

enough to cover it.  These random acts of kindness shows how great our community truly 

is.  The Belmont way is a great way! 

Planning a New Hampshire wedding this year?  You will need a marriage license for your 

big day!  As long as you will be getting married in NH you will be able to go to any town or 

city hall within 90 days of your big day to obtain the license.  If either party has previously 

been married, we will need a certified copy of how the previous marriage ended i.e. di-

vorce, death, or civil dissolution.  Both parties will need to be present when obtaining the 

license with a governmental ID.  The cost of the license is $50 and we offer a prepayment of 

a certified marriage license which will add $15 for one copy.  If you are interested in 

printing out the worksheet ahead of time to make your trip into the office quicker, it is lo-

cated on the Town Clerk/Tax Collector page, there are two pages to complete. 

Attention lease vehicle owners!  Have you recently bought out your lease?  You will need to 

come by Town Hall to transfer your plates.  We will need the paperwork from the dealer as 

well as the original current registration to the plates that you will be transferring out of the 

lease company name into your name.  Effective January 2020 lease vehicles are now being 

registered in the lessee’s birth month and no longer in the lease company’s month.  All 

leased vehicles going forward will be registered this way when it comes to new leases and 

transfers. 

With the hot summer coming to a sad close, just a reminder that if you want to go to the 

beach you will need a beach pass.  Residents of Belmont and tax payers are able to come 

by Town Hall to get the window decal.  Please have your registration with you when you 

come in to get the pass, as we put the plate number on the decal. 
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 Fire Department News (Cont.) 

will be offered at no cost during  

August 14, 2020 from 11:00am—2:00pm 

In the area of 14 Mill Street, Belmont, NH 

All three vaccines will be available during this event.    

Participants must be 12 years of age or older.   

No appointment needed! 



   

August 

 

 Police Department News 

Belmont Police Department  

Lieutenant Steve Akerstrom   

 

National Night Out 

 

On August 3, 2021 from 6-8 pm we will be hosting National Night Out.  National Night Out is an event that 
fosters police-community relationships.  This is a great time for members of the community to come out 
and meet different officers and get to know who is patrolling your neighborhoods.           

This year, the event will take place downtown at the Belmont Mill/Pavilion area.  Some things to look for 
are: 

• K-9 demonstration 

• Fire department demonstration 

• ACERT 

• COVID-19 Mobile vaccination van 

• Ice Cream 

• Hot Dogs & drinks  

• Music 

If you have any questions about the event please call 603-267-8351 
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 Police Department News 

Construction progress on the new Police Department Building 
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 Highway Department News  

 

 

 

 

 

Paving Update 

The Town of Belmont’s summer paving program is under-

way. Prior to any resurfacing, the town conducts roadside 

ditching operations to correct any drainage deficiencies.  

Culvert pipes that show signs of deterioration are 

changed and underdrain is installed in areas that show 

signs of high-water saturation at subgrade levels.  All of 

this is achieved prior to the town’s contractor proceeding 

with shim and overlay hot top applications. 

To date, Sargent Lake Road, Forest Drive, and Seavey 

Road have received this treatment. Silkwood Avenue and 

Sunshine Drive have received a maintenance shim. Upper Parish Settlement Drive and Bennington Drive 

are on deck waiting for a slot to become available in the contractor’s schedule and you will see the crew 

out on unfinished areas of Jamestown Road starting the prep process soon. 

Please do your part to help keep our pavement looking good. Loading and unloading equipment in the 

towns Right of Way is unsafe and discouraged by the town. If you must unload any equipment in the 

road, please use some form of advanced warning and flaggers to keep yourself and other motorists using 

the roads safe.  Be mindful of what trailer ramps and equipment tracks do to pavement, especially in the 

summer heat.  A couple sheets of plywood placed under ramps and tracks of equipment, although ex-

pensive can help save the pavement and all of us headaches in the future.  

 

Roadside Mowing 

Now that we’ve received some much-needed pre-

cipitation roadside vegetation has taken off.  DPW 

crews will be out conducting roadside mowing and 

trimming intersections for sight distance.  Watch for 

MOWING AHEAD signs and cones placed to give ad-

vanced warning and do your best to give them 

space.  

 

 

 

Before you dig, remember to call DigSafe  

Not only is it safe, IT’S THE LAW! 
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 Building Department  

 

The Building Department would like to caution homeowners before starting any projects around the home. 

 

It is important to know that building/construction contractors are NOT required to be licensed by the State of New Hampshire. 

 

We highly recommend that you do your due diligence before hiring a 

contractor for your next project. 

 

• Obtain quotes from at least 3 contractors. 

• Ask if they are fully insured to cover any and all work-related acci-

dents. 

• Compare the quotes.  If they are consistently priced, that is good.  

If one is significantly lower, there could be a reason to do some 

additional research.  If one is very high, it could mean they are very busy and not interested in taking on any additional work. 

• Be sure to have a signed contract with the terms clearly spelled out. 

• Be cautious about giving too much money for an advance deposit. 

• Ask to see portfolios of their work and references from past clients who you can call. 

• Consider checking their ratings online, and/or with the Better Business Bureau. 

• Ask for their schedule, and when they would be able to start your project. 

• Ask about the length of time the project will take from start to completion. 

• Be certain your contractor obtains the necessary permits for any work being completed.  Ultimately 

you, the property owner, are responsible for all permits. 

• Ensure that your contractor schedules all inspections required by the Town Building Inspector. 

 

As an inspector I have seen and heard of many different problems with building contractors.  Be careful, ask questions and do your re-

search! 

 

Thank you, 

Russ Wheeler, Building Inspector 

 
 
 
 

143 Main Street, P.O. Box 310, Belmont, NH 03220  

buildingofficial@belmontnh.org  

(603)267-8300x111(V)  (603)267-8307(F)  

www.belmontnh.org 

Building Department News 

from the  

Building Inspector 

mailto:buildingofficial@belmontnh.org
http://www.belmontnh.org
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 Old Home Day (Cont.) 

Old Home Day  
Advertising Invoice Click Here 

Parade Form Click Here  

Parade Rules & Regulations Click Here 

10– Mile Road Race Form Click Here 

Tioga Fun Rum Form Click Here 

Tug of War Flyer Click Here, Rules & Regulations Click Here 

Classic & Antique Car Show Application Click Here 

Vendor Application Click Here 

 

 

file://belth-app/Bel Land Use/Web Docs/Events/OHD/2021/AdinvoiceOHD2.pdf
file://belth-app/Bel Land Use/Web Docs/Events/OHD/2021/BOHDParadeEntryForm2021.pdf
file://belth-app/Bel Land Use/Web Docs/Events/OHD/2021/ParadeFloatSafety2021.pdf
file://belth-app/Bel Land Use/Web Docs/Events/OHD/2021/10MileRoadRaceRegForm2021.pdf
file://belth-app/Bel Land Use/Web Docs/Events/OHD/2021/BOHD2021TiogaRiverFunRunForm.pdf
file://belth-app/Bel Land Use/Web Docs/Events/OHD/2021/TugofWarRulesandFlyer.pdf
file://belth-app/Bel Land Use/Web Docs/Events/OHD/2021/TugofWarRulesandRegulations.pdf
file://belth-app/Bel Land Use/Web Docs/Events/OHD/2021/OHDCarshow2021#2.pdf
file://belth-app/Bel Land Use/Web Docs/Events/OHD/2021/BOHDVendorApplication2021.pdf
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 Letter to the Editor 

Much needed exterior repair in progress at the Mill Building                                                                 

located on Mill Street.  
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Belknap House 

200 Court St. 

Laconia, NH 03246 

 
 
Belknap House (BH) is grateful to be one of the recipients to receive a grant from the 
Eversource Energy Foundation. The Eversource Community Impact Grant supports the 
foundation’s commitment to making a positive impact in the lives of their customers. This 
award supports essential needs for Belknap House residents, particularly children during 
summer months, and directly helps to maintain family stability. Providing safe shelter and 
essential needs to families in crisis, is one aspect of the mission of Belknap House. Em-
powering families to become self-sufficient and independent by providing opportunities of 
education and resources, is what also attributes to families’ success stories. While at Belk-
nap House, families build skills and resilience through awareness and improving certain 
protective factors, that strengthen their ability to overcome challenges. We are proud to 
have Eversource Energy join our network of committed agencies and community re-
sources serving BH residents. These partnerships are vital in the work of empowering 
families to become independent. Belknap House board members, staff, and families, send 
heartfelt gratitude to Eversource Energy and their commitment to making a difference. Ad-
ditional thanks to Catalina Celentano, Community Relations and Economic Development 
Specialist, with Eversource, for providing a note of support, on behalf of Belknap House. 
“I was impressed by the great work Belknap House is doing when I visited the house as 
part of Leadership Lakes Region”, Catalina said. “We’re honored to be able to support this 
great work for families in the areas where we work and live and hope we can continue to 
help make a difference in our region.” 
 
For more information about Belknap House or volunteer opportunities, contact Tom, House Manager, at 
(603) 527-8097, or housemgr@belknaphouse.org.  Please visit our website at www.belknaphouse.org  
and like us on Facebook: Belknap House 

Letter to the Editor 

mailto:housemgr@belknaphouse.org
http://www.belknaphouse.org
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The Belmont Senior Center is no longer operating under the 
Community Action Program.  
 

If you are interested in any of the other programs, all Belmont residents are 
welcome to go to: 

Tilton Senior Center-11 Grange Rd., Tilton (5.2 miles)  (603) 527-8291 

• Laconia Senior Center-17 Church St.,  Laconia (6.8 miles) (603) 524-7689 

• TRIP-Franklin Senior Center-12 Rowell Dr., Franklin (9.5 miles)  (603) 934-
4151 

You may also call Concord with any questions at (603) 225-3295 

Additionally, you may still call for bus transportation at (603) 225-1989 as 
usual. 

Senior  Center  News 
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